
 

 

SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
FEBRUARY 19, 2017 

From Pastor’s Desk 
Almost 229 years ago, our first president George Wash-

ington sent a letter to a newly arrived immigrant to our 
nation. He was a Dutch minister who had fled his native 
land due to religious persecution. His name was Rev. 
Francis Adrian Vanderkemp. 

Washington wrote: “I had always hoped that this land 
might become a safe and agreeable asylum to the virtu-
ous and persecuted part of mankind, to whatever nation 
they might belong.” 

Cardinal Timothy Dolan of New York is not only a great 
Churchman but also a scholar of American history. In an 
interview, Cardinal Dolan stated the advent of terrorism 
attacking our shores calls for due diligence to prevent 
these senseless acts of violence; but we must never for-

get the hope that these United States has brought to 

refugees and immigrants. He reminds us that our ances-
tors were once immigrants and refugees looking for a 
brighter tomorrow. In these difficult times wisdom must 
not give way to hysteria and hate.  

Many of our ancestors came to America via Ellis Island in 
New York. I wonder what their thoughts were standing 
on the decks of great ocean liners entering New York 
harbor and seeing the Statue of Liberty for the first time? 

(Continued on page 3) 

CHANGES OF ADDRESS Please notify us as soon as you are aware that you will be moving.  Our deadline to change a 
mailing address for envelopes is the last weekday of the month prior to delivery.  Envelopes are non-profit rate and are 

not allowed to be forwarded by the U. S. P. S.  They must be returned to us and then we must pay postage again on 
the returned mail.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

MARRIAGES : Couples planning to be married must contact the pastor at least 1 year prior to the desired date of 

the marriage. 

BAPTISMS : Call the Rectory to Schedule 

CERTIFICATES OF ELIGIBILITY to act as a Confirmation Sponsor, Godparent, Marriage Witness, etc., will only be 

issued to parishioners who are actually registered in the parish and attend Mass on a regular basis.  If you are not  

receiving and using weekly envelopes,  you are NOT REGISTERED.  

PREP/CCD : A child preparing to receive any Sacrament must be a practicing Catholic and in a Religious Education Pro-

gram for two consecutive years immediately prior to receiving the Sacrament.  CCD/PREP families must be  

registered parishioners.  See http://svrep.weebly.com/ for more information.  

The Rosary is prayed before each Mass on weekends and weekdays.  (Please join us about 30 minutes before each 

Mass) 

St. Vincent de Paul Society – Second Monday of the month at 6:00 PM in the Rectory 

NOTE:  Diocesan Policies on the Protection of Youth can be found at  

http://www.allentowndiocese.org/the-diocese/youth-protection/ 

Sister Mary Jane Dunleavy, S.S.J.— Pastoral Associate— Phone—570-544-2464 

Mary Ann Lubinsky—Local Safe Environment Coordinator— Phone—570-622-6600 

Ms. Wendy S. Krisak— Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator— Direct Line—800-791-9209 

Sr. Meg Cole, S.S.J., M.S., LMFT— Diocesan Safe Environment Coordinator— Phone—610-332-0442, Ext. 19 

St. Stephen Roman Catholic Church 

218 Valley Street 

Port Carbon PA 17965 

Phone: 570-622-6600      FAX: 570-622-9817 

OFFICE HOURS: Tuesday-Friday 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

(closed Monday)  

 

Rev. David W. Karns, M.Div., Pastor Emeritus 

Website - http://saintstephen2.com 
 

E-mail Address – saintstephen2@verizon.net 

Mass Schedule 

Sunday:  9:30 AM 

 

**Please consult weekly Schedule inside for Holy-

days and changes 

We are handicap - accessible  

FEBRUARY 19, 2017ðTHE SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME (Volume 17 Number 08) 

Rev. Msgr. William F. Glosser, V.F., M.A., M.Div., 

Administrator—570-429-0701 

or 570-622-6600 Tues-Fri 10 am-3 pm 

SCAssisi@ptd.net or saintstephen2@verizon.net 



 

 

SANCTUARY CANDLE INTENTION 

 

NOTE: St. Clare of Assisi Masses 

4 PM Saturday (February 25) - Joseph Krynock (Jim & Janet Con-

ville) 

4 PM Saturday (March 4) - Edward P. Lubinsky (16th Anniv) (Mary 

Ann & Family)  

Sunday (February 19) Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9:30 AM—Donna Zelinsky (Joseph Zelinsky) and 
Angeline R. Deramo (Joanne Carestia & Family) 

Celebrant Msgr. Handges 

Sunday (February 26) Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9:30 AM—William Kalymun (Thad & Frances Blum) and 
Robert Reiley and Deceased Members of the Reiley Family (Kathleen 

Reiley) 
Celebrant Father Bill 

Sunday (March 5) First Sunday of Lent 

9:30 AM—William Kalymun (Thad & Frances Blum) and 
Robert Reiley and Deceased Members of the Reiley Family (Kathleen 

Reiley) 
Celebrant Father Connolly 

Sunday, February 26  

9:30 AM—Taylor Lazarchick 

Sunday, March 5  

9:30 AM—Emily Yordy 

Sunday, March 12  

9:30 AM—Aiden Brennan 

Sunday, March 19  

9:30 AM—Neiko Eckley 

Please do not use cellophane tape on 
your Offering envelopes. Tape must be 
ripped off from each envelope because 
it jams the shredder. If the glue does-

n’t stick, tuck the flap inside. Also, it 
would be a great help if you would re-
cord the amount on the outside of the 

envelope. Thank you! 

NOTE: INITIAL OFFERING IS TO HELP 
DEFRAY THE $2,400 ANNUAL PRINT-
ING AND POSTAGE COSTS OF OFFER-

ING ENVELOPES. THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR GENEROSITY! 

The Divine Mercy Perpetual Adoration 
Chapel New Open Hours: Sunday 
12am, 4am; Tuesday 2am, 4am, 10am; 
Friday 10am, 6pm; Saturday 7pm. For 
information, please call Aleece (570-

449-7678). 

Rest in Peace to Baldine Traini 

Rossi 

Grateful for Saying our Sunday 

Masses 

February 26 – Fr. Bill 

March 5 — Fr. Connolly 

March 12 – Msgr. Handges 

March 19 – Fr. Bill 

March 26—Fr. Bill 

April 2—Fr. Connolly 

SUNDAY COLLECTION  

2016/2017 Budget  

 (All Funds) 
$200,000.00 

Amount Needed Weekly $3,846.00 

Collection February 12 $3,297.00 

Cemetery $ 426.00 —————— 

Needed to Date (33rd week) $126,918.00 

Collected to Date (33rd week) $122,080.00 

Over/(Under) Budget $(4,838.00) 

   LECTORS 
    EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS  

February 26 

Judy Johnson/Elizabeth Harrison 

March 5-12 

Joseph Mooney/Edward Tray 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS  
February 26 

1st—Weekly    2nd—Catholic Home Missions (Diocesan) 
March 5 

1st—Weekly   2nd—Building Fund 

Weekend Mass Attendance for February 12 
9:30AM:  136 

 40 families gave their offering envelopes at St. Clare of Assisi’s 
4pm Mass. 

Note: If you are attending Mass at any other church, please remember to 
drop off or mail your offering envelopes. Thank you for supporting your 

parish! 
Please also note our posting of collection information to make budget, we 

are ‘year to date’ $4,838.00 in the red. 
 

 131 families contributed $2,987.00 to the weekly collection; 
Other parish funds, $191;  Loose $119. Initial Offering $118 from 

18 families. 



 

 

 
First Communion & Confirmation Gifts 
During the St. Clare of Assisi parish mission March 26-28, 
merchandise will be available from Berger’s Trinity Peace 
Religious Goods Store. Stop by and browse for the perfect 

First Communion or Confirmation gift or your other reli-

gious needs. 

Lessons from Fr. Francis Patrick Mulcahy S. J. of the 
MASH 4077—Priests Ease Others’ Burdens 

Sometimes it is easy to blame a priest for everything we 
do not like about our Catholic Faith and the Catholic 
Church. True there are some priests who do a poor job of 
representing Jesus Christ to others and sadly we focus on 
these few priests. 

Despite Fr. Mulcahy’s feelings of being useless in this 
stress-filled mobile army surgical hospital, in time we the 
viewers saw how important he was to the 4077th. Fr. Mul-
cahy eased the burdens on the doctors, nurses, and sol-

diers by simple acts of kindness and his comforting and 

encouraging presence. Do you remember when the camp 
after difficult times finally got to relax with movie night? 
Then in the middle of the movie, the projector broke! Mul-
cahy stood up and starting telling amusing stories and 
lead the camp in song. Remember Major Winchester who 
had a chip on his shoulder in being assigned to the 4077th 

made life a downer for everyone? In the last episode he 
remarked to Fr. Mulcahy “Well goodbye, Father. I must 
say you’ve made this hellhole a trifle less unbearable.” 

We are so often caught up in the drama and hysteria of 

our own lives, take a minute and thin when a priest 
helped ease a burden of yours or a member of your fam-
ily. I bet you find one. 

Preparing for Lent Bible Study 

On the Thursday evenings of Lent, we offer adult educa-

tion to help our parishioners grow in faith. This year we 
have chosen Bishop Robert Baron’s Untold Blessings: 
Three Paths to Holiness study series. Our ultimate goal is 
to be a saint. It is our greatest calling and what is desired 
for us by our Creator. Bishop Robert Barron paints a 
beautiful and mysterious image of what it takes to be a 

follower of Jesus Christ. He lays out three intriguing paths 
to holiness: 

1.  Finding the Center 
2. Knowing You’re A Sinner 
3. Realizing Your Life is Not About You 

Over the course of the Lenten season and perhaps some 
time after we will investigate these topics. 

The study guide costs $13.00. Please contact the rectory 
to sign up and reserve a copy by February 20 so we have 
the materials in time for Lent. The Bible Study will be held 
on Thursday evenings at St. Clare of Assisi Daily Mass 
chapel from 6:30-8PM. 

Upcoming Parish Events 
First Penance—Saturday, March 11 at 10 am at St. Clare 
of Assisi followed by lunch for First Communicants and 

parents. 
First Holy Communion—Sunday, May 14 at 9:30 Mass. 

 

From Pastor’s Desk (Continued from page 1) 
Whether they were trying to find new beginnings, escape 
famine or religious persecution, this nation was welcom-
ing. We are reminded of the words of the Statue of Lib-

erty which welcomed our ancestors: 

“Give me your tired, your poor, your huddled masses 
yearning to breathe free, the wretched refuse of your 
teeming shore. Send these, the homeless, tempest-tossed 

to me, I lift my lamp beside the golden door!" 

The immigration and terrorism issues are serious con-
cerns. We need to finds ways as George Washington put 
it: “that this land might become a safe and agreeable asy-
lum to the virtuous and persecuted part of mankind.” 

ATTENTION Confirmation Retreat is only three 
weeks away! Please sign up immediately!!! Our Con-
firmation Class from St. Stephen, Holy Cross, and St. 
Clare will make a retreat on Saturday, March 4. We will 

be visiting the Shrine of St. Katharine Drexel, Bensalem, 

PA. The bus will depart from the St. Clare of Assisi Carroll 
St. Parking Lot at 7:45AM and will return at approxi-
mately 3:30-45PM. 

The Parish will pay for the costs of each 8th grade parish-

ioner of St. Stephen, St. Clare of Assisi, and Holy Cross 
which includes: transportation, donation to the Shrine, 
and lunch. There is a gift shop so parents might wish to 
consider some spending money for their child. Snacks for 
‘on the bus’ are up to the child to bring. 

We invite and encourage that each student be accompa-
nied by either a parent, their sponsor, or another respon-
sible family member. Cost for this person is $30 which 
includes bus, shrine fee, and lunch. We do understand 
that work or family commitments might prevent an adult 

from accompanying the child. However, we need to know 

this so we might offer the seat to someone else who 
wishes to go on the trip.  

Alternative Confirmation Retreat 
If any 8th grader cannot attend our parish’s planned re-

treat for them, there is an alternative retreat to be held at 
St. Ambrose, Schuylkill Haven on Saturday, March 11 
from 10AM to 3PM.  

Confirmation Practice 
Due to Easter Sunday, the Confirmation Practice for Con-

firmandi and their sponsors will be on Monday, April 17 at 
6:30PM in St. Patrick’s Church 

Holy Week 2017 

This Holy Week we will be celebrating the Easter 

Triduum (Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and the 

Easter Vigil) together with our sister parish of St. 

Clare of Assisi. In order to equally share minor min-

istries (altar servers, lectors, Eucharistic Ministers) 

from both parishes, Fr. Bill is looking for volunteers 

to serve, read, and help with Holy Communion. 

Please contact the rectory to let us know your will-

ingness and which Mass or devotion. Fr. Bill is mak-

ing the schedule. 

We also need 6 volunteers (men, women, and/or 

children) for Holy Thursday’s Foot Washing. 



 

 

 St. Stephen New Cemetery 

Valley St., Port Carbon 

Burial Plots, $450 or 2 for $800 

with Perpetual Care 

Call Mary Ann at the Rectory 

during business hours. 

570-622-6600 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH AND JOAN 

KRYNOCK 

 

HAPPY 

169th ANNIVERSARY 

TO OUR PARISH 

FOUNDED BY 

BISHOP JOHN NEUMANN 

JULY 17, 1847 

 

 

 

WE MISS YOU DAD! 

RICHARD W. THOMAS 

10/17/1933ñ3/21/2012 

GONE BUT NOT 

FORGOTTEN 

  

Donõt forget to 

tell our 

Advertisers 

where you saw 

their ad! 

  

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

DONNA M. ZELINSKY 

 

Maryann Conway, Esquire 

1825 West Market Street 
Pottsville, Pennsylvania 

17901 
A family lawyer in business 
for more than 20 years serv-
ing mothers and fathers and 
children and helping to plan 
and administer estates.570-

628-4582 
maryannconwaylaw@gmail.com 

ROBERT A. EVANS, JR.  

FUNERAL HOME 

208 Pike Street 

Port Carbon, PA 17965 

570-622-8411 

Annual Sponsor of our 

Parish Calendars 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

REV. JOHN JOSEPH 

McNAMARA 

TUSONõS TV & APPLIANCES 

475 SUNBURY ST. 

MINERSVILLE, PA 17954 

SERVICE FIRST  - 

QUALITY ALWAYS 

JOHN LAZARCHICK, OWNER 

570-544-4252 

CELL 570-691-8581 

Please  

Support Our  

Advertisers 


